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REGULAR MEETING
June 16, 2025

The regular meeting of the Reading Township Board of Supervisors was held at the Township Building and called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Wes Thomason. Vice Chairman Jason Phillips and Supervisor Mike Weigand was also present with Chairman Thomason presiding over the meeting. 

Others in attendance included Susan Smith, Solicitor, Law Offices of Susan Smith. 
William Ceravola, Officer in Charge; Jerry Shank, Planning Commission; Jason Grim, Public Works; Kim Weigand, Gary Myers, Nancy Stimer, Jeff and Luanne Megonnell, Timothy Frock, Rob and Jennifer Mounts, George Wolf, Earl Herman, Benay & Kevin Holtzinger, Tim Bieber, Alexander Mellzarres, Marcia Weaver, Robby Sebright and Skip Bowers.

Pledge of Allegiance 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
None

MINUTES

[bookmark: _Hlk124842956]Minutes from the May 19, 2025, Board of Supervisors Meeting were approved on a motion by Supervisor Weigand, second by Chairman Thomason; motion carried.



PERSONS REQUESTING TIME 
TO ADDRESS BOARD
Sharon Myers re:  RTMA Request for Township to Guarantee Line of Credit Financing
Attorney Myers stated the RTMA is trying to get the loan on their own, but she would like it if they approved her request in case they could not because she did not want to wait another 30 days to bring it before the Board again. The Board agreed to hold a special meeting if needed.


PUBLIC COMMENTS
Kevin Holtzinger read a statement concerning some issues he has. He stated he requested to be put on the agenda but was not allowed. He was not happy with previous decisions that were made with two of the Supervisors and some of the residents actions. He is requesting to be reimbursed for his legal expenses he inquired with the lawsuit between himself and the township due to the fact that the water study would not have been necessary if the Supervisors had listened to the professionals.

Luanne Megonnell wanted to know if anyone found out what the loud bangs were over the weekend. A resident stated it was titanite. 

Supervisor Weigand thanked Zackary Horst with the Eagle Scouts for refurbishing the name plate on flag.

Tom Bieber with Rutters stated that, at their cost, they had water extended from the Chesterfield residential development to the store. York Water was asking if they would want a fire hydrant installed. He stated they do not need one, but it would be up to the township. It would be located at beyond Rutters lower driveway on 94. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT AND PLANS
None



OPEN BIDS
No bids were received for the 1995 dump truck. The minimum bid was lowered from $5000.00 to $3500.00 and will be readvertised. The bids will be open at the July 21st Board of Supervisors meeting.


BUSINESS MATTERS
RTMA Board Member Appointment, Carroll (Skip) Bowers
Supervisor Weigand made a motion to approve appointment of Carroll (Skip) Bowers to serve on the RTMA Board, second by Vice Chairman Phillips; motion carried unanimously.

ASA request for 730 Plum Run Road
The Board of Supervisors acknowledge receiving the ASA request for 730 Plum Run Road.

TREASURERS REPORT
The Treasurer’s Report for the month of May were approved pending audit on a motion by Vice Chairman Phillips, second by Supervisor Weigand; motion carried unanimously.

Reports Provided:
· Monthly Reports
Reports Provided:
· Monthly Reports
· Treasurer’s report for May
· State Fund MM    $456,886.40
· ARPA Fund         $ 32,652.04
· General Fund:      $187,678.71 
· Total Income       $322,321.40
· Total Expenses       $202,612.54
· Net Income            $119,708.86






ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT

The Board acknowledged receiving reports from the Police, Public Works, Building Inspector, Emergency Management and Northeast Adams Fire & EMS.

[bookmark: _Hlk35346402]Vice Chairman Phillips made a motion to accept the Administrative Reports as presented, second by Supervisor Weigand; motion carried unanimously.

SOLICITOR REPORT
Attorney Smith gave updates on legislation and court opinions.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Jennifer Mounts stated nothing has been done in the past 30 days concerning the drainage issues at Chesterfield.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned into executive session at 6:50 pm on a motion by Vice Chairman Phillips, second by Supervisor Weigand; motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kimberly Beard
Secretary/Treasurer



